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Bill Type and Number:  Ordinance 2012-399
Sponsor: The Land Use and Zoning Committee:
Date of Introduction: June 26, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: LUZ
Date of Analysis: June 29, 2012
Type of Action: Ordinance Ratification
Bill Summary: The ordinance ratifies Ordinance 2012-233-E which approved a Development Agreement between the City of Jacksonville and Raymond Lane, Wilbeth, Inc. and Lane Land Trust, concerning a development (CCAS No. 48600) known as “Sweetwater Park,” consisting of approximately 8.60± acres located in Council District 10, on Bethel Road and Peter Drive, between Eudine Drive South and Interstate 295 (R.E. No’s 012399-0000, 012648-0000, 012649-0000, 012650-0000, 012651-0000, 012652-0000, 012653-0000 and 012547-0000), for 120 condominiums subject to a performance schedule and the payment of an annual renewal fee for the purpose of reserving traffic circulation capacity, pursuant to Part 2, Chapter 655, Ordinance Code.
Background Information: Pursuant to Chapter 655, Part II, Ordinance Code, the City is authorized to enter into development agreements with owners or developers of real property for the reservation of facility capacity.  On December 6, 2006, the City issued Conditional Capacity Availability Statement (CCAS) No. 48600 for 120 condominiums based upon the CCAS application submitted by the developer, Raymond Lane, Wilbeth, Inc. and Lane Land Trust.  Because the development of the project, “Sweetwater Park,” may involve multiple phases and will occur over an extended period of time, it is necessary for the developer to enter into this Agreement with the City in order to maintain a reservation of traffic circulation facility capacity through the project build-out.  The reservation is subject to the payment of an annual renewal fee.  The Planning & Development Department has recommended approval of the Development Agreement.
Policy Impact: Concurrency/Planning & Development Department/Housing
Fiscal Impact: The Development Agreement entails an annual renewal fee that the developer is committed to paying the City.
Analyst: Jackson
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